
St Osmund’s Year 8 Trip to Paris 2024  

Pupil Behaviour Contract 

 

Below you will find the trip expectations that all pupils must adhere to during their visit to 

France. I’m sure you will agree that the safety and enjoyment of everyone on the trip is 

paramount and these expectations have been put in place to ensure that this happens. Before 

we leave for Paris, you and your child are required to read through this contract. This confirms 

that yourself as parent/carer and your child understand and agree to abide by the 

expectations below and are aware that should any of these be broken and a resolution cannot 

be met, the child will be asked to leave the centre and you as parent/carer will be fully 

responsible for their collection from the hotel and journey home. St Osmund’s will not 

reimburse any travelling expenses incurred in doing this nor will you be able to claim any 

reimbursement for the shortened duration of their visit to France.  

 

Paris Trip Expectations 

No anti-social behaviour – Any actions that negatively affect the safety or enjoyment of 

themselves or others.  

No bringing or using mobile phones, tablets, smart watches or any electronic 

equipment that has access to the internet. 

No leaving the hotel unsupervised or leaving their walking group except when given 

clear permission. All instructions will be followed, and any time restrictions met. 

No girls in boy’s room or vice versa.  

No vaping, smoking materials or alcohol to be brought on or used during the trip. 

Follow all St. Osmund's adults’ instructions; this is essential for a safe trip. 

Please acknowledge that you have read, fully understand, agree to abide by the expectations 

laid out above and to collect your child from Paris should this be required. Please tick the 

appropriate box on the Paris Google form (sent to all parents via email). 

Your understanding in this matter is very much appreciated. 

 

Katy Skinner 

Trip Leader 

May 2024 


